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	NHS England, South Central
Jubilee House

Oxford Business Park (South)

5510 John Smith Drive

Oxford OX4 2LH
Email address – Jan.fowler1@nhs.net
Telephone Number – 01865 963801

	
	9th August 2016


Dear Stuart,
Re:
Thames Valley Quality Surveillance Group – Review of Oxford Health NHS Foundation Trust 
As you will be aware Quality Surveillance Groups, established by the NHS National Quality Board (NQB) in April 2013, have a responsibility to review all NHS commissioned service provision on a regular basis. This involves a review led by your lead commissioner and contributed to by other key stakeholders, for example Healthwatch, HEE, Monitor. A review of quality data pertaining to Oxford Health NHS Foundation Trust was undertaken by Thames Valley QSG at its meeting on 26th July 2016. 
This letter is to inform you of the outcome of the review. There were no issues of concern raised at the meeting. QSG noted that the trust received their CQC inspection recently, and are awaiting the outcome of this.
It was agreed that the Trust would remain on Routine Surveillance. 
I hope this feedback is helpful but please feel free to contact me if you would like to discuss.
Yours sincerely
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Jan Fowler, Director Nursing & Quality
NHS England, South Central
Cc Rachel Pearce, DCO NHSE

Mark Hancock, Medical Director, Oxford Health NHS Foundation Trust  
David Smith, AO, NHS Oxfordshire CCG  
High quality care for all, now and for future generations


